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high school partnership site to support enrollment in dual enrollment-CCAP 
courses while also providing follow up services via email and phone to 
include standing virtual office hours and in-person follow up support as 
needed.  

● College Readiness promoted multiple courses with school/community 
partners at the request of multiple faculty. In addition to course promotion, 
we invite potential students to attend virtual meetings for enrollment 
support and/or inform them of when the College Readiness Program 
Assistant will be at their campus to provide additional support. 

● College Readiness Director was selected to attend the 2022 Community 
League of California Asilomar Leadership Seminar. The seminar is an 
intensive four-day experience that focuses on the issues facing women who 
have made a commitment to community college administration.  

● College Readiness Director facilitated a breakout workshop at the 2022 
Student Success Conference entitled, “Reflections and Discussion on Dr. 
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employment. 
● DSPS Director, in collaboration with the Director of Student Life, wrote 

procedures for how students registering service animals with DSPS obtain 
a District photo ID for the service animal. 

● DSPS Director provided training on Service Animals to the DSPS team, as 
part of the Resolution Agreement with the Office for Civil Rights (OCR). 

● DSPS Director participated in the Registration Rally, hosted by General 
Counseling, to assist students returning for Spring 2022 classes. 

● DSPS Director participated in the Monterey County Committee on the 
Employment of People with Disabilities (MCCEPD) meeting, generating 
broader awareness of the Pre-Panther Prep program in DSPS, to promote 
student readiness to enroll in Summer and Fall 2022 classes, as new 
incoming students to the District.  

  
Equity Programs 
Bronwyn Moreno, Director 

● Hosted free immigration legal services on the Hartnell Main campus for 
students, faculty and staff on Tuesday, January 4, 2022.  

● Completed all activities and final project reporting related to the 
conclusion of a three year grant to support faculty training and 
development of reentry services for formerly incarcerated students on 
January 31, 2022. We are currently working in collaboration with 
Continuing Education and the Hartnell College Foundation to develop a 
new funding application in response to the Request for Applications for 
the new Rising Scholars Network allocation in order to sustain program 
services. 

● Collaborated with Michele Peregrin in the Hartnell College Foundation to 
develop new proposal to Pebble Beach Foundation to support scholarships 
for MILE and WELI Scholars. 

● Director Bronwyn Moreno joined Dr. Jainesh Singh and other student 
services colleagues presenting at the Student Success Conference session 
titled “Equitable Student Support” on January 20, 2022, to share 
information about support services available through Mi CASA, MILE, 
WELI, and Umoja. 

● Mi CASA held drop in support hours during the first two weeks of the 
semester to provide assistance to students seeking matriculation, 
registration, and counseling  assistance. Mi CASA counselor Ms. Adriana 
Chavez provided intensive case management assistance and follow up 
support to students experiencing difficulty complying with payment and 
vaccine deadlines.   

● UndocuLiaison Miriam Vazquez collaborated with financial aid to provide 
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● The Financial Aid Department has introduced the Campus Logic platform 
to students where they can submit their financial aid paperwork via 
upload. 

● The Financial Aid Department has processed year to date: CARES Act 
awards $4,172,500 to 3,386 students. 

● The Financial Aid Department will continue to offer CARES Act emergency 
awards to students for the Spring 2022 term. 

 
High School Equivalency Program 
Laura Zavala, Director 

● HEP conducted its semester’s first official activity on January 20, 2022. 
Students received presentations on the skills needed to be successful High 
School Equivalency students, online tutoring tools such as accessing Khan 
Academy, as well as the Hartnell admission process.  

● HEP graduated 23 High School Equivalency students for the Fall 2021 
semester. Although this represents a low number compared to prior Hartnell 
HEP grant years, it is a significant increase from last year’s data, and a 
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Manuel Bersamin, Director  
● SSS/TRIO director participated in Registration Rallies at Soledad, King 

City, Castroville and the Main Campus. 
● SSS/TRIO Director assisted students to apply to the Jack Kent Cooke 

Undergraduate Transfer Scholarship, Peggy and Jack Baskin Scholarship, 
Karl J Pister Scholarship, and other local scholarships. 

● SSS/TRIO staff have returned to the SSS/TRIO offices in person and are 
assisting students in person. 

● SSS/TRIO staff participated in the Calling Campaign for students to assist 
student to upload vaccination proof to MedProctor and to have them pay 
fee for spring semester 2022. 

● SSS.TRIO Director participated in an interview with KION/TELEMUNDO 
reporter. 

● SSS/TRIO Director participated in the Spring 2022 Student Success 
conference, and the Director presented, as part of the Equitable Student 
Support session, in collaboration with fellow Directors. 

COVID-19 
● Continue to assist students remotely. 

 
 


